
EXCERPT FROM THE MINUTES OF THE

COMMUNITY OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE

HELD ON 22 NOVEMBER 2007


COS.144/07
REVIEW OF LICENSING POLICY – LICENSING ACT 2003

The Licensing Manager (Mr Messenger) submitted report LDS.102/07 advising that the Licensing Act 2003 received Royal Assent in July 2003 and became law progressively between 2004 and 24 November 2005 when the main part of the Act was implemented.  The matter was considered by Executive on 19 November 2007 (EX.295/07).

The decision of the Executive was:

“1.  
That the officers in the Licensing Section of Legal and Democratic Services be congratulated for the way they have brought in and carried out a review of the Licensing Policy.

2. That the review be noted.”

Mr Messenger stated that one of the duties of the Local Authority was for each three year period, to consult and publish a statement of its licensing policy.  The first statement for this Council was published on 7 January 2005, therefore the three yearly review must be published by 7 January 2008.

All Members had been invited to take part in the consultation for this review, which took place between 22 August and 26 October 2007.

A working group of the Licensing Committee had considered the representations and would submit their recommendations to the Licensing Committee on 5 December for consideration with a view to adoption by the City Council on 17 December 2007.

The Licensing Committee on 17 October 2007 had considered the matter and a Minute excerpt from that meeting was submitted.  

In considering the report, Members made the following comments and observations:

a)  The Police had requested the expansion of the paragraph regarding the use of polycarbonate glasses, how practical was that to establish?

The Licensing Manager responded that most bars in the city centre had volunteered to have a policy regarding the use of polycarbonate glasses in outside areas.  Although a licensee could volunteer conditions to their licence to have a legal bearing they would have to apply for a variation or the conditions would have to be imposed by a Sub-Committee.  The Government was looking at new regulations to make applying for minor variation a non bureaucratic process so variations could be made at little cost and without advertising the variation.

RESOLVED – That the review of the statement of Licensing Policy be welcomed.






